Freedom of Information Act 2000 – traffic calming measures 
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the following information. 

You asked:
Please can you inform me why the traffic calming measures announced for Raymond Road as part of a larger scheme, that I believe were announced in 2014 not been started? I have emailed the department concerned, and spoke to my Ward councillor but have had no success with an update. Is it likely that these 20mph limits that were agreed, will ever be instigated?
Answer:
The scheme for the St Mary’s Fields Infant School was part of a programme of 20mph zones which were approved by an Executive Decision on 12th June 2012.   A consultation on the St Marys scheme attracted considerable public support and implementation of the scheme was approved on 2nd September 2013. The streets included in the approved scheme are: Heyworth Road, Raymond Road, Danvers Road, Wolverton Road, Mountcastle Road, Hopefield Road and Haddenham Road.

Commensurate with Section 90C of the Highways Act 1980, the proposed road humps were advertised on site and in the Leicester Mercury on 14th October 2013.  An objection to the road humps was received by a resident of Hopefield Road in the form of a petition which was signed by 154 people, 127 of which lived on Haddenham Road and Hopefield Road. The petition was processed in accordance with Leicester City Council procedure. The recommended action was to: “Implement the 20mph speed limit and traffic calming on Heyworth Road.  Omit the traffic calming on the six other streets and undertake speed surveys six months after implementation of the 20mph speed limit.  Should the speeds not reduce, then install the proposed traffic calming on the six streets”.

Speed surveys have been carried out on the six streets as per the recommended action as a result of the petition.  The surveys show that the introduction of the 20mph speed limit on Raymond Road, Danvers Road, Wolverton Road, Mountcastle Road, Hopefield Road and Haddenham Road has led to a significant reduction in mean speeds on these roads.  As such, Leicester City Council does not propose to implement traffic calming on these streets at the current time.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor, Rutland Wing

City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester
LE1 1FZ

e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 
